
 
 
 
 
 

 
All Branch Mail Out #59 
 
Date:   July 17, 2023 

 
TO:    NS/NU Branches    

    NS/NU Executive Council      
    NS/NU Zone Commanders      

NS/NU Past Presidents 
NS/NU Command Staff 

     
From:   Comrade Valerie Mitchell-Veinotte 

    Executive Director 
NS/NU Command, RCL   

 
Subject: Grand President Ted Martens 

 
 

Message: Comrades:  With sadness but fond memories I 

advise of the passing of Nova Scotia/Nunavut 
Command Grand President,  Past District A 
Commander and Past Command President Comrade 
Ted Martens.  Comrade Martens was just weeks shy 
of his 99th birthday. 

 
May he rest in peace,  We Will Remember Him!   

 
In honour of Comrade Martens Branch flags are to 
be lowered.   

 
Arrangements will be communicated when provided 
including direction on the raising of the flags. 
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